Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Veterinary Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Veterinary Medicine has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Jerry Alan Greene on April 27, 2018. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 44, No. 97, of the May 17, 2018 Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a declaratory statement from the Board with regard to subsections 474.202(10) and 474.215(2), F.S. and 61G18-17.005(1)(a)(b), (2), (3), F.A.C., as to whether the practice of veterinary medicine is the sole responsibility of the responsible veterinarian. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on June 15, 2018 in St. Petersburg, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on July 9, 2018, denies the petition because the petition lacks the requisite components for the issuance of a declaratory statement and Petitioner lacks standing to request the statement. 

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Division of Professions, Board of Veterinary Medicine, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0751, N13, (850)487-1395 or by electronic mail at Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com.
